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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes

Sunday, March 19, 2017
Ritualistic Opening- Ritualistic Opening lead by Brother Polemarch Kemah Washington.
Visiting Brothers- Brother Walter T. Moore III, Norristown (PA) Alumni ’98, Brother Henry Moore, RAC’71,

 Brother Eugene McCullers, Delta Gamma ’61, Brother Quintin Murphy, Durham Alumni ’10.
Keeper of Records Report- Brother Marshall presented, stated minutes are included in the “Brothers Only” section of the chapter website. Minutes were distributed. Correspondence was read. Minutes accepted with no adjustments.
Keeper of Exchequers Report -Brother Johnny Taylor presented. The report is presented for information only. 
Old Business
· April Chapter Meeting- has been changed to Saturday morning, April 22nd @ 9am. at the Kappa Center.
New Business
· April Meeting Hospitality: Team Armstrong: Brother Newsome (last names I-P). 
· MEP/TACK Update
· A-Phi-A Public Meeting: Thursday, 3/23, 7pm @ Downtown Marriott. Brother Province Polemarch will be in attendance and will be speaking. The attire is red jackets and black pants.
· Divine 9 Legislative Day: Wednesday, May 17th. The event is free, but there is a cost with the breakfast and luncheon. The Grand Polemarch will be in attendance for that event. 
· AKA Regional: Friday. April, 27th.
· Bugg Elementary Read-A-Long. Next session will be Tuesday, March 28th @ 11am.
Committee Reports
Undergraduate Chapters

a. Shaw University, ΔΓ – Brother Silver thanked the body for supporting the cupcake fundraiser last Chapter Meeting. The proceeds will go to upcoming events.
b. Saint Augustine’s University, ΓΟ – Brother Polemarch reported they are going through the intake process.  
c. NC State University, ΚΞ –Brother Virgil reported that they are participating in the MTA process and proceeding satisfactory. A fundraiser for St. Jude’s was had in the form of a Video Gaming Program. Pan African will take place in early April.
d. Awards- Brother Marshall thanked the Province Awards Committee for the successful submission of six awards. Bros. Silver and Thornton asked for additional pictures to complete the Scrapbook and History Award submissions.
e. Citizen of the Year – Brother Lacy reported that three names have been submitted. The first was Royce Hancock, Executive Director and Senior Pastor of Neighbor 2 Neighbor Tapestry Church of Nazarene. The second nominee was Terry Spicer who founded SISI, Sisters Inspiring Sisters Inc. The third nominee was Brother Judge Vince Rozier, but per our bylaws, he is ineligible due to his membership in the fraternity. Brothers spoke on each candidate’s behalf. Brother Brown moved “that the chapter move forward and recognize both candidates for Citizen of the Year for 2017, based on the information presented to the chapter.” Motion properly seconded. Motion carried. Motion made to move $50.00 from the Discretionary Line Item to the Citizen of the Year Award. Motioned properly seconded. Motion carried.
Church Visitation- Brother Wright updated the body regarding our church visitation to Joy Discovery Church. This will take place on Sunday, March 26th at 11am, @ the Kappa Center. 
Entertainment – Brother Vice Polemarch Gardner updated the body on upcoming TACK Events.

Kappa League- Brother Newkirk reported that their College Tours continue. Two sessions were conducted, one by Brother Polemarch on entrepreneurship. The other by Brother Dunston (Wake Forest Rolesville Alumni Chapter) on branding and social media. 15 young men will be inducted into the Alpha Class of the Greater Raleigh Kappa League on April 1st, as part of the Kappa Scholars/Beautillion Event. Brother Newkirk informed the body that the Kappa League won the $5,000 Lenovo Technology Award on behalf of the KTCF. He also announced he has submitted a proposal, to Brother Brown, host the first RAC/ Greater Raleigh Kappa League Summit. It will be named in honor of our own Elder Watson Diggs Awardee, Brother William E. Hooker. Brother Polemarch mentioned that we have three young men we would like to send to Kappa Kamp this year. The cost for the additional young men to attend is $ 656.36. A motion was made and seconded to move the $ 656.36 from the discretionary line item to cover the transportation costs for the young men. Motion carried after discussion. Eleven Kappa Leaguers are participating in the Beautillion, donations are being accepted toward their scholarship fund. Brothers Ulysses Taylor, Wright and Washington pledged to donate $25.00 to each Kappa Leaguer. 
MTA- Brother Hyman updated the body on the progress of our four candidates. 
Nominations- Brother Thornton updated and explained the rules for nominations. Nominations will be held at the next Chapter Meeting. 
NPHC- Brother Gilliard reported on April 1st there will be a cleanup at Garner Road Community Center. He also thanked the body for attending the Gus Witherspoon Awards Ceremony.
Reclamation/Social- Brother Polemarch gave an update on the upcoming events.

Budget- Brother Vice Polemarch reminded the body that we will be making a motion to approve the budget at our April meeting.
Golf Trip- Brother Eric Williams updated the body on the upcoming annual golf trip on August 28th through September 1st.
SMI Chronicles- Brother Wiley recognized the Spring “13 line for celebrating four years in the bond and the Spring “96 line for 21 years in the bond.
Kappa Charitable Trust Fund, Inc.

Brother Wright presented. He thanked Brother Newkirk on the grant from Lenovo.  Brother Parks gave the Financial Report for information only. Brother Tanner reiterated on the upkeep of the house. Brother Byrd spoke on the Beautillion Program which will take place on April 1st.  Brother Hyman spoke on the Kappa Luau, which will be held on June 24th. 
Brother Greene mentioned upcoming cruises through his Travel Business.

Brother Rouse reminded the body of his “Old School” party in Goldsboro.
Brother Brown mentioned that the Province Polemarch will be speaking at the Alpha Phi Alpha Public Meeting on Thursday and on April 28th for the AKA Reginal Meetings. High probability that the Grand Polemarch will be here on May 17th for a meeting of the NPHC Presidents. He also thanked Brother Newkirk on the work he has done with the Kappa League, and announced that this year’s CRWLC will be held on the campus of NC State University.
Brother Talley reminded the body regarding the Concealed Carry Class.

Brother Hooker thanked the body for having the summit named in his honor.

Brother Murphy (Durham Alumni) stated on Friday the 24th, they will have their first Triangle Area Nupes 1on1 Event.
Brother Polemarch mentioned we received an invite from the Omega Lambda Omega Chapter of Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority Inc., to a comedy show/ fundraiser they are hosting on March 22nd. 
 MEETING ADJOURNED AT 7:28pm.

